9 February 2004

PRESS RELEASE

Contractors Leave Mess in Horton

Local farmer and parish councillor, Colin Rayner, is very concerned about the ugly mess left behind when utility company contractors are working the village of Horton. 

It appears that each time a utility contractor is working in the village, they use the nearest piece of grass verge as a contractors’ storage yard.  After they have finished their work, Horton is then left with a brown patch of churned up mud instead of the usual kept grassy area making an unsightly view. 

In the last three months, two contractors working for Slough Borough Council in Horton have used the green verge along Horton Road as a storage area for site works, and Thames Water did the same on Stanwell Road when recently erecting a new fence.  Both areas were left in a dreadful state. 

The Clerk of the Parish Council have written to all parties concerned however has had no response to date.  

